


 

 

September 28, 2011 
 
Dr. Kristy Sheeler 
Associate Professor and Department Chair 
IUPUI Department of Communication Studies 
Cavanaugh Hall 309A 
425 University Boulevard 
Indianapolis, IN  46202-5148  
 
 
Dear Dr. Sheeler: 
 
It is with great pleasure that United Way of Central Indiana (UWCI) endorses your 
department's proposal to establish a degree program in Health Communication on 
the campus of Indiana University Purdue University Indianapolis (IUPUI) to be 
administered by the Department of Communication Studies in the IU School of 
Liberal Arts. UWCI agrees that increased capacity for clear and effective 
communication within the healthcare delivery system is a critical need. 
Communication breakdowns between providers and patients, among providers, 
and between academics and health practitioners can and do result in poor 
treatment compliance, lack of continuity in providing care, and failure to effectively 
translate research into best clinical practices. 
 
The increased research capacity represented by successful PhD candidates from 
the new degree program will help our state and nation to better understand and 
address the dynamics of health communication including how they are manifested 
in interpersonal relationships and in cross-cultural interactions. In addition, 
research conducted by the program's graduates will help build knowledge about 
how illnesses and treatment regimens are affected by communication and will 
identify specific communication skills that need to be taught to and practiced by 
health care providers. 
 
At UWCI we understand the importance of good communication in the delivery of 
human services that help individuals and families improve the quality of their lives. 
We also understand that persons must frequently navigate between the health and 
human services systems to obtain needed resources. Therefore, we are very 
interested in supporting academic endeavors that will build interdisciplinary 
competencies, such as communication skills, that will result in improved health and 
well-being. 
 
Best wishes for a successful proposal to establish this important PhD program. I 
look forward to learning about the proposal's outcome and would welcome 
dialogue about future collaborative opportunities. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ellen K. Annala 
President & CEO 
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Kristina Horn Sheeler, Ph.D. 

Associate Professor and Chair 

Department of Communication Studies 

IUPUI 

Cavanaugh Hall 309 

425 University Blvd 

Indianapolis, IN 46202 

 

 

Dear Dr Sheeler, 

 

I'm writing this letter in support of the proposal for a Ph.D. degree program in Health 

Communication administered by the Department of Communication Studies in the IU School 

of Liberal Arts, IUPUI Campus.  This program is important to meet the growing need for 

health communication professionals in both the expanding healthcare fields and health/life 

sciences industries. 

 

I work for a global pharmaceutical and biotechnology company in central Indiana. I believe the 

multidisciplinary approach of this program is fundamental to developing highly capable 

professionals who will be well positioned to adapt to the ever changing healthcare 

environment.  Having a health communication program which includes multicultural and 

ethical issues in both teaching and research will be invaluable in an increasingly complex 

world.  Additionally, graduates of this program will possess the skills to work in diverse and 

collaborative environments and will be prime candidates for employment. 

 

I also support the establishment of this program to further add to the IUPUI portfolio of cutting 

edge technology and research.  I see only positive impacts such a program can have on our 

local, state, national, and international communities. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Richard G. Dargatz, MSChE, PE 
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